

## The Corporation of the Town of Tecumseh

July 19, 2019

The Honourable Doug Downey, Attorney General of Ontario Ministry of the Attorney General 720 Bay Street 11<sup>th</sup> Floor Toronto, ON M7A 2S9

Dear Sir:

Re: Resolution Regarding Enforcement for Safety on Family Farms

The Council of the Town of Tecumseh, at its regular meeting held Tuesday, July 9, 2019, passed the following resolution (RCM 199/19):

"That The Corporation of the Town of Tecumseh supports the resolution by the Council of the Township of Warwick passed June 26, 2019, requesting the Hon. Doug Downey to work with his fellow MPPs and agricultural leaders to find a better way forward to ensure stronger enforcement of existing laws - or new legislation - to ensure the safety of Ontario's farm families, employees and animals...

Carried'

Please consider this letter as confirmation of the Town of Tecumseh's support on the above matter.

Yours very truly,

Ļáura Moy,

Director Corporate Services & Clerk

LM/kc

cc: Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, premier@ontario.ca

Honourable Sylvia Jones, Solicitor General, sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org

Honourable Ernie Hardeman, Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs, ernie.hardeman@pc.ola.org

Association of Municipalities of Ontario, AMO, policy@amo.on.ca

Rural Ontario Municipal Association, ROMA, roma@roma.on.ca

Agatha Robertson, Town of LaSalle, arobertson@lasalle.ca

Brenda M. Percy, Town of Leamington, bpercy@leamington.ca

Jennifer Astrologo, Town of Kingsville, jastrologo@kingsville.ca

Kristen Newman, Town of Lakeshore, knewman@lakeshore.ca

Mary Birch, County of Essex, mbirch@countyofessex.ca

Robert Auger, Town of Essex, rauger@essex.ca

Paula Parker, Town of Amherstburg, pparker@amherstburg.ca

Steve Vlachodimos, City of Windsor, svalchodimos@city.windsor.on.ca

Valerie Critchley, City of Windsor, vcritchley@city.windsor.on.ca